
MOSSYROCK Open Public Meeting on the 2024 Budget
August 16, 2023
I     Call to Order 

The council meeting was called to order at approximately 6:02 p.m. by Mayor Randall Sasser.
II.   Pledge of Allegiance
III   Roll Call – 6:02
Present were Mayor Randall Sasser, Council Members: Bea Minnear, Teresa Quinlan, and Juliana Simon.  Excused: City Engineer and City Attorney and Council Member Shannon Mcarron. Absent Council Member Craig Byrum.
Mr. Sasser said we have a quorum.

IV   Setting of Agenda 6:02
Mrs. Simon made a motion to approve the agenda, Mrs. Minnear seconded. Question called, passed.
V     Budget Discussion for 2024 Fiscal Year   6:03
Mrs. Hartmann said that in the council members’ packet they should have a current budget for proposal on the revenues and expenditures. The last column is the updated numbers are all going off of the numbers for the last six or seven months. The totals will not match as of right now because it needs to be fine-tuned. Mrs. Hartmann did want to make a few comments on some of it because the council members will not have all the paperwork that she has but she did want to let them know that as of last year, the payroll for 2023 was 21.35 % of the overall budget and for this next year we are looking at 27.33% is what payroll will be of the budget, approximately. Mrs. Hartmann commented that this not only includes the base salary but also the benefits which includes, the medical, holiday, dental and vision, vacation, sick time and what the city pays out in PERS. The majority of the payroll budget goes toward the water fund, followed by the sewer fund, the parks then city hall and the streets and community center are like dead even. Mr. Sasser said this may even change a little bit because this is contract year with the union. This may skew it also.
Mrs. Hartmann said she had gone to a budget conference this last week in Leavenworth and received a lot of information from there. One of the things she will be looking at revising is going to be our emergency funds that we set aside. They will be increasing a little bit. We also have a couple of things going up, the Sheriff’s Department is increasing the bed accommodations for inmates, is going up from $81.11 to $94.27. Mrs. Minnear asked if the increase for the police was due to this. Mrs. Hartmann said this is under prisoner costs and Mrs. Hartmann said that trying to guesstimate who will spend time in the county is not easy, so far we have had only one per stay at the county jail. She has revised the amount for prisoner care and lowered it since we have only had one person visit there.
Mrs. Quilan asked if the last column is where we are right now, and Mrs. Hartmann said yes. The middle column was what she had proposed before, the third column is as of the end of July numbers. She explained how she arrives at those numbers using a spreadsheet and best guess estimates.

Mrs. Quilan asked about the street fund because the numbers are so much larger, and she asked if this was because we are getting the streets done. Mrs. Hartmann said no, she said that has nothing to do with it. The money, we do not get any real funds from the state or anybody for the street funds and the street funds are going to be wrapped into our overall general fund because it is not a self-sustaining fund like the parks and community center were wrapped up into the general fund because they were not self-sustaining. So, the streets are going to be wrapped up into the general fund, so it won’t be seen on its own anymore. The reason why the costs are in the negative is because we have to buy that EZ Street material to fill the potholes, but we have no revenue coming in because state does not send us a lot of money to cover those costs. So, this account will run in the deficit. Mr. Sasser said then you have the crack seal and chip seal, the scrub coat that will be taking place the rest of the summer, that we do not have to pay for, TIBs is paying for that which is nice because it is taking care of some areas of the city. Mr. Sasser said that our passthrough funds that we get is about $27,000 and we get $4,500 per year if we are not using that commented Mrs. Hartmann according to what county told her. Mrs. Quilan then asked if the columns were added wrong because the street funds are a negative? Mrs. Hartmann said that those numbers are a negative because they are expenses. Mrs. Hartmann tried to explain this to Mrs. Quinlan and discussion followed.
Mrs. Hartmann tried to reiterate that these numbers currently are all projections, nothing is set in stone. If the expenses are more than the revenue then adjustments or cuts will have to be made. These are all preliminary numbers. Discussion followed. Mr. Sasser tried to explain the difference in income between the two years and because of CARES funds we may have received, we will not be getting those next year but we are applying for grants so those funds may need to be added. Mrs. Hartmann also tried to explain that some of these one-time receipts of funds should not be added or considered since they are just one-time receipts or expenses. Discussion followed regarding funds received from the state.
Mr. Sasser said this is a good start and we will have more information at next month’s meeting. We have three more months, and this has to be voted on in November. Mr. Sasser said if anyone has any questions to go see Mrs. Hartmann.

VI. Public Comment   6:17
It was requested by Mr. Rose if there could be a summary of the budget at the next meeting.
Mrs. Hartmann agreed that she would provide a summary at the next meeting.
XII.
Adjournment – 6:17
Mrs. Simon motioned to adjourn the budget meeting; Mrs. Minnear seconded. Question called; motion passed unanimously.
Respectfully submitted,

Angie Hartmann
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